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Junior Infants 2023 

The Admissions Policy and Annual Admission 
Notice are now available on our school 

website.  The closing date for new applications 
is Friday 13th January 2023. 

 

Dear Parents, 
I would like to take this opportunity 

to wish all families an enjoyable 
winter break and Happy New Year 
when it comes. We look forward to 

seeing everyone again in 2023! 
Best wishes, 

Geraldine Whiteford 
(Acting Deputy) 

Credit Union Competition 

Congratulations to Edith Perrott who placed first in the 
8-10 category and to Elliott Carroll who received a 

Special Merit for his fabulous art work.  

Edith also came first at chapter level of the 8-10 
category.  A wonderful achievement! 

 

 

Our  Parents’ Association 

 

The A.G.M. of our Parents' 
Association took place in the 

school on Tuesday 6th December 
2022. 

 

Our Christmas Jumper Day 

We held a Christmas Jumper Day in school and raised €235 for Abbbeyleix Christmas Lights. 

 

Welcome 

We welcome Leon Pearson 
into Senior Infants and we 

hope he enjoys being part of 
Abbeyleix South National 

School. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 This month we have a photo that was taken during Science Week in November.  The pupils from Fifth Class and Sixth 

Class conducted numerous experiments with Mr. Kiely. 
 

 
 

 

Our Nativity Play – Hosanna Rock 
 

Our Nativity Play took place on Sunday 11th 
December. The pupils sang with enthusiasm and 

were delighted to be back once again to 
celebrate the Nativity in St. Michael and All 

Angels’ Church. 

Christmas Treats 
 
Junior Infants up to and including Second Class ventured to see “The Elves and the Shoemakers” performed by 

The Barnstorm Theatre on 14th December in Padmore and Barnes Kilkenny.  The pupils thoroughly enjoyed this 
Christmas treat. 

Our Senior Pupils set off to The Convention Centre in Dublin on the 20th December to see ‘Toy Show The Musical’. It 
was a fantastic show and a wonderful experience for our pupils.  

The Christmas Treats were funded by  the Creative Schools Initiative and the Senior Infant Halloween Fundraiser.  

Our New Website 
 

 

Our new school website went live in November. Our website is 
updated regularly. Check out upcoming events on our calendar 

or view our school blog to see what’s going on in school.  
(abbeyleixsouthns.ie) 

Thank you to Thompson Admin Services.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
     

 


